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Bepublic of the Philippines

Benartment of Ehucation
Region VI — Western Visayas
SCHQOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

Division Advisory No. 068 , S. 2025
06 AUG 205
In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013
This advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001, but only for the
information of DepEd Capiz officials, personnel/staff, as well as the concerned
public.
(Visit www.deped.gov.ph)

Attached is the letter from Girl Scouts of the Philippines Capiz Council regarding
the Conduct of Membership Campaign within Districts and Schools under Schools
Division of Capiz.

Participation to this activity is voluntary and subject to compliance with DepED
Order No. 012, s. 2025 titled Multi-Year Implementing Guidelines on the School
Calendar and Activities, DepEd Order 09, s. 2005 titled Instituting Measures to
Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith, and DepEd
Memorandum No. 041, s. 2024 titled Reiteration of the “No Ccllection Policy” in
Schools. The details and overview of this program are attached for reference.

For more information and verification, contact:

SHERRY ROVELL C. VILLAR
Council Scout Executive

Girl Scouts of the Philippines
Capiz Council

Mobile No. 05175861955
Email: shevillarl 7@gmail.com

Address: Banica, Roxas City

Contact Number: (036) 6518 456/0968-869-5867
Email Address: capiz@deped.gov.ph

Website: http://depedcapiz.ph
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Roxas City

July 28, 2025

ROEL F. BERMEJO

Schools Division Superintendent
Schools Division of Capiz
DepEd, Banica, Roxas City

Dear Sir,
Greetings!

Membership in the Girl Scouts of the Philippines- Capiz Council is voluntary. It is open to
all Filipinos living in the Philippines and overseas, as well as to non- Filipinos who uphold
the Girl Scout Promise and Law and believe in the organization’s core values. It provides
innumerable and diverse chances and benefits for personal development, like 8-point
Challenge Program participation and membership in the World Association of Girl Guides
and Girl Scouts (WAGGGS).

In this connection, the Capiz Girl Scout Council would like to ask your permission if you
could allow us to conduct a membership campaign within Districts and Schools under
your division and be given a time to promote during Parents- Teachers Association
General Assembly or Meeting.

Your positive action and favorable approval on this request are highly appreciated.

Thank you for your unstinted support to our Girl Scouting Movement.

Very truly yours,

SEGUND}@. DOLLETE, EdD
Council President
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